Palmyra R-1 Board of Education Press Release 10-12-2016

The regular meeting of the Palmyra R-1 Board of Education was held on Tuesday, October 11, 2016, at 7:30 p.m., in the office of the Board of Education at 1703 S. Main, Palmyra, MO.

Kathy Nicholson reported to the Board on the Parents as Teachers (PAT) program. PAT serves 239 families and over 323 children. Sixty-six percent of these families have at least one high needs characteristic.

The building principals gave their monthly building reports.

The board discussed the annual Missouri School Boards Association meeting that was attended by Stephanie Bross, Oneta Crowe, Joe Knochel, Darin Redd, and Eric Churchwell.

The board discussed the annual School Board Retreat and Work Session set for Saturday, December 3, 2016, from 9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Agenda topics and facilitator options were discussed.

In new business the board adopted policy JHCF updates as presented.

The board adopted the building rental schedule for the 2016-2017 school year. Fees for building rentals were unchanged.

The board adopted the Marion County Hazard Mitigation Plan Resolution as presented.

The board discussed the need to replace the last three sections of the middle school roof that are over twenty years old. Superintendent Churchwell will work with the districts roofing consultant to develop specifications and begin the process for getting a bid package out for this project.

In other regular business, the board approved additions to the substitute teacher list as presented.